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STUDENT CITIZENSHIP AWARDS 

Special Edition 

 

‘WITH DISTINCTION’ – THE 2022 TOP 10 STUDENT CITIZENSHIP AWARD RECIPIENTS 
Government House Adelaide, Monday 14 November 2022 

Front (left to right): Amber Brock-Fabel, University Senior College; Keagan Wallace, Scotch College; Jordan 
Norman, Urrbrae Agricultural High School (2022 Student Citizen of the Year); Her Excellency the Honourable 
Frances Adamson AC, Governor of South Australia; Callum Barrott-Walsh, Cardijn College (2022 Student Citizen 
of the Year); Imogen Brown, Cardijn College; Sasha Coorey, Westminster School. 

Rear: Aaron West, Temple Christian College, Mile End Campus; Henry Dahlitz, Bordertown High School; 
Joel Ransom, Marden Senior College; Ilya Aidman, Immanuel College. 

  

mailto:chairsa@theorderofaustralia.asn.au
https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/


The Order of Australia Association, South Australia Branch 

STUDENT CITIZENSHIP AWARDS 
Monday 14 November 2022 

Her Excellency the Honourable Frances Adamson AC, Governor of South Australia, and Mr Rod Bunten kindly 
hosted an award ceremony and reception at Government House for the Top Ten recipients (‘With Distinction’) 
of the 2022 Student Citizenship Awards. Unable to be separated by the Selection Panel, two students were 
announced by Her Excellency as the 2022 Student Citizen of the Year. Both students have each made impressive 
contributions to their respective schools and communities, as can be seen from their personal citations. 

 

2022 Student Citizen of the Year 
Callum Barrott-Walsh 
Cardijn College 

An excellent leader through several 

committees and roles, Callum has 

accomplished many significant 

achievements which have positively 

benefited the College and wider 

community. These include participating 

in the UN Youth (Australia) State 

Conference, addressing issues such as 

climate change, refugees and 

homelessness.  

He has volunteered for and assisted 

with several fundraising events and 

activities supporting Fred’s Van soup 

kitchen, St Vincent De Paul Christmas 

hamper appeal and the Hutt St Walk a 

Mile. He was successful in winning the 

Premier’s ANZAC Spirit School Prize 

Competition and the Muriel Matters 

Award, recognising self-initiative and 

valued citizenship qualities. 

2022 Student Citizen of the Year 
Jordan Norman 
Urrbrae Agricultural High School 

Throughout his secondary years 

Jordan has made an outstanding 

contribution to the Urrbrae and wider 

community.  

A caring and compassionate leader 

and mentor for the younger students, 

Jordan has been a trusted and highly 

valued School Captain in 2022.  

His talents have been widely 

recognised from his many school 

achievements and community service 

including SRC President and 

Governing Council representative, the 

Plant Club and Barn Market, the 

Environmental Focus Group, and 

many other conservation and 

landcare projects.     
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STUDENT CITIZENSHIP AWARDS 

In addition to Callum and Jordan announced as Student Citizen of the Year Her Excellency the Honourable Frances 
Adamson AC, our Branch Patron, presented Student Citizenship Award ‘With Distinction’ plaques to a further 
eight students from a range of schools across South Australia. Further information and photographs may be 
found here: 

STUDENT CITIZENSHIP AWARDS 2022 

 

Top Ten recipient (‘With Distinction’)  
Ilya Aidman from Immanuel College  

 

Top Ten recipient (‘With Distinction’)  
Amber Brock-Fabel from University Senior College 

 

Top Ten recipient (‘With Distinction’)  
Imogen Brown from Cardijn College 

 

Top Ten recipient (‘With Distinction’)  
Sasha Coorey from Westminster School 

  

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1lhqm5Q_FYvMYN7qdlEwTM5HGr7YT8rBO?usp=sharing
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STUDENT CITIZENSHIP AWARDS 

The Student Citizenship Awards program is conducted annually as the flagship program of the South Australian 
Branch of the Order of Australia Association. Senior students are nominated by their schools, and selected from 
submissions assessed against four criteria – leadership, contributions to the school and/or community, and 
contributions to the environment and/or community development, as well as pride in Australian citizenship.  
We thank Her Excellency the Honourable Frances Adamson AC, Governor of South Australia and our Branch 
Patron, for again hosting the award ceremony and presenting these awards. 

 

Top Ten recipient (‘With Distinction’)  
Henry Dahlitz from Bordertown High School 

 

Top Ten recipient (‘With Distinction’)  
Joel Ransom from Marden Senior College 

 

Top Ten recipient (‘With Distinction’)  
Keagan Wallace from Scotch College 

 

Top Ten recipient (‘With Distinction’) Aaron West 
from Temple Christian College, Mile End Campus 
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MIA KONOPKA 
St Aloysius College 

In addition to the Top 10 award recipients, a number of students were selected by our Assessment and Selection 
Panel to receive a ‘Highly Commended’ certificate. These prestigious certificates are signed by Her Excellency the 
Honourable Frances Adamson AC, Governor of South Australia and our Branch Patron, and Mr Tony Metcalf OAM, 
Chairman of the SA Branch of the Order of Australia Association.  

Mia Konopka from St Aloysius College was one such recipient. The citation on Mia’s ‘Highly Commended’ 
certificate reads as follows: 

Mia demonstrates strong commitment to making the world, both locally and globally, a better  

place for everyone. She leads by exploring social justice, promoting awareness and advocacy.  

Mia has completed the Gold level in the Duke of Edinburgh’s International Awards, advocated  

for First Nations students, and has participated in the school Op Shop and school debating.  

She was a representative in the South Australian Youth Parliament and was selected as  

Speaker of the House demonstrating wisdom and humility beyond her years. 

Earlier this year, Mia attended a ceremony at Government House in which she received the Gold Award certificate 
of the Duke of Edinburgh’s International Award from Her Excellency the Governor. Her Excellency is Patron for 
South Australia of the Duke of Edinburgh’s International Award Australia.  

The Duke of Edinburgh’s International Award is an enriching program inviting young people aged 14 to 25  
to participate in a number of challenging activities over a minimum period of time.  

A double congratulations Mia! 

 

Paul Rosenzweig OAM attended the Duke of Edinburgh’s International Award Gold Award Ceremony  
at Government House Adelaide on Tuesday 30 August 2022:  among the recipients was Mia Konopka  

from St Aloysius College, pictured here receiving her Gold Award certificate from Her Excellency  
the Honourable Frances Adamson AC. 
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CHESKA NACARIO 
Unity College 

Another recipient of a ‘Highly Commended’ certificate 
was Year 12 student Cheska Nacario. Most of these 
recipients will have their certificate presented at an end 
of year event by a member of the SA Branch. 

At a Valedictory Service held on Monday 31 October, 
Regional Groups Coordinator Ken Coventry OAM JP 
presented a ‘Highly Commended’ certificate to Cheska 
Nacario of Unity College. 

The citation on Cheska’s certificate reads as follows: 

Cheska is a recognised and respected Student  

Leader both in her school and in her community, 

especially creating the Kick Start Loans program  

for rural youth to start a small business.  

She provided a mature insight into the issues  

of youth in the Murraylands both on the School  

Council and as a member of the UN Youth  

working on climate change.  

Cheska also supported Cystic Fibrosis on  

a sponsored walk and through other  

fundraising activities. 

Congratulations Cheska, and thank you Ken! 

RANA HUSSIEN 
St Michael’s College 

In addition to the students selected for ‘With Distinction’ (Top 10) and ‘Highly Commended’ awards, a further  
17 nominees were acknowledged by the Assessment and Selection Panel as being worthy of recognition.  
On Friday 21 October, Secretary of the SA Branch John Phillips OAM presented a certificate to Rana Hussien of 
St Michael’s College. 

The citation on Rana’s certificate 
reads as follows: 

Rana’s school leadership and 

community citizenship qualities  

are exemplified through her 

achievement of learning English  

as her second language since 

arriving at school in Australia. 

Rana is very active, networking 

with community leaders and 

business people, and engaging  

in public speaking opportunities. 

As school Vice-Captain, Rana  

was appointed a Refugee Week 

Ambassador creating awareness  

of the 2EDAfrica project. 

Congratulations Rana,  
and thank you John! 

 
Image courtesy of John Hemmings Photography: https://johnhemmingsphotography.com.au/ 
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SA BRANCH NEWSLETTER, December 2022 

As the year draws to a close, you will see from the 
contents of this newsletter that the South Australia 
Branch has kept up its busy tempo. 

There are some additional images from our New 
Recipients’ Reception on 24 October, and a link to 
an online folder where the photographs and 
information on the Order of Australia may be 
accessed (at no cost). 

This newsletter also includes images from our 2022 
Student Citizenship Award Top 10 Award Ceremony 
and Reception, and a link to an online folder where 
the photographs may be found. 

We heartily congratulate our two Student Citizens 
of the Year, and we thank Her Excellency the 
Honourable Frances Adamson AC and Mr Rod 
Bunten for once again hosting the award ceremony 
and reception at Government House. 

Our Regional Groups have continued to be busy 
with social luncheon meetings and tours, with more 
to come early next year. 

At our Christmas Morning Tea, entertainment will 
be provided by Dr Rob Wight OAM and June 
Genders OAM, and Brian Gilbertson AM will talk 
about his transition from law to opera to pageant 
director, and embracing the challenge of change, 
and recounting some of the highlights from the 
2022 Christmas Pageant. 

I recommend that you use the ‘Humanitix’ link to 
register for the Christmas Morning Tea if you can.  

We start off next year with three major events that 
I hope you can join us for. Firstly, our ‘Celebration of 
Australia Day’ luncheon on Saturday 21 January.  

Our first Fellowship luncheon meeting for 2023 will 
be held as usual at the Naval, Military and Air Force 
Club on Thursday 23 February, with guest speaker 
Elaine Attwood AM. 

And thirdly, we will hold our Annual General 
Meeting on Saturday 25 February. Documents for 
this will be released shortly. I hope you can attend. 

On behalf of myself and Cheryl, and the members 
and partners of the SA Branch committee, I wish you 
all a happy, safe and enjoyable Christmas, and a 
healthy and prosperous 2023. 

Tony Metcalf OAM 
SA Branch Chair 

 
INVITATION 

 

‘CELEBRATION OF AUSTRALIA DAY’ 
Saturday 21 January 2023 

Join us for a 3-course meal at the Arkaba Hotel, with 
Guest Speaker Mr Michael Weatherald OAM.  

Michael was awarded the Medal of the Order of 
Australia in the 2012 Queen’s Birthday Honours List, 
“For service to the sports of cricket and Australian 
Rules football as a coach and administrator”. 

Full-size medals should be worn. Association 
merchandise will be available to purchase. 

Please refer to the Reply Form attached: register via 
Humanitix if possible, otherwise RSVP with the 
Reply Form by Friday 13 January 2023.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Sunday 4 December: Barossa, Gawler & District 
and Mid-North Group meeting at the Barossa 
Regional Gallery in Tanunda, starting at 2.30 pm. 

Friday 9 December: Christmas Morning Tea at 
Goodwood Community Centre, 9.30 for a 10 am 
start; concludes 12 noon. No cost for members and 
their guests.  

Saturday 21 January: ‘Celebration of Australia Day’ 
luncheon at the Arkaba Hotel, 12 for 12.30pm. 

SAVE THE DATE 

Thursday 23 February: Fellowship luncheon 
meeting with guest speaker Elaine Attwood AM – 
“From There to Here; a Consumer Advocate’s 
Journey”. 

Saturday 25 February: Annual General Meeting 
(37th AGM) at the Arkaba Hotel commencing  
with Morning Tea at 10.30 am, Guest Speaker at 
11, and the AGM starting at 11.30 and concluding 
by 12 noon. Full-size medals should be worn. 

Lunch will follow at 12.30 pm for those who wish 
to join, at your own expense. 
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NEW RECIPIENTS’ RECEPTION 
Monday 24 October 2022 

Our second New Recipients’ Reception for the year primarily honoured those announced in the 2022 Queen’s 
Birthday Honours List. The venue was Payneham Library, and we again thank the City of Norwood, Payneham 
and St Peters for their generous support and assistance. We also thank Vili’s Family Bakery for subsidising the 
cost of the refreshments: https://www.vilis.com/  

Welcome receptions such as this allow new recipients of the Order of Australia to gather and celebrate their 
achievements with friends and family, to meet other members of the Association, and to learn more about the 
activities of the SA Branch. Deputy Chairman Noel Hender OAM BEM hosted the night, and proposed the Loyal 
Toast to King Charles III, King of Australia and Sovereign Head of the Order of Australia.  

We welcomed 8 new recipients: 

Front (left to right): Mrs Nancy Jean Murdock OAM, Mr Graeme Botting OAM, Mr Stan Batten OAM, Dr Peter 
Heysen AM. 

Rear (left to right): Mr Nicolas Papazahariakis OAM, Mrs Maria Tarzia OAM, Warrant Officer Graeme John Gibney 
OAM, Royal Australian Navy (Military Division), Professor Gregory Crawford AM (Australia Day 2022). 

For photographs and additional information on the Order of Australia and the Association, click here: 

NEW RECIPIENTS’ RECEPTION 

  
  

https://www.vilis.com/
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1EPS2xlx0de42nTGUvuueqKGgfssmZwYk?usp=sharing
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MEDAL of the  
Order of Australia 

Mrs Nancy Murdock OAM 

“For service to people  
with cancer, and to the 
community” 

MEDAL of the  
Order of Australia 

Mrs Maria Tarzia OAM 

“For service to charitable 
organisations”, particularly  

as a fundraiser for breast 
cancer research 

 

Pictured with her son: 

Mr Vincent Tarzia MP 
Member for Hartley; Shadow 

Minister for Infrastructure  
and Transport 

 

 

MEDAL of the  
Order of Australia  
(Military Division) 

Warrant Officer  
Graeme Gibney OAM 
Royal Australian Navy 

“For meritorious performance  
of duty as a Senior Enlisted 
leader in the Australian  
Defence Force” 
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FELLOWSHIP LUNCHEON MEETING 
Thursday 27 October 2022 

On 27 October, we enjoyed the presentation by Mr John Ford OAM FASMA on “The Journey to South Australia 
and early Migrant Ships”. John is a Fellow of the Australian Society of Maritime Artists, and has numerous 
exhibitions and art awards to his credit.  

Standing (left to right): Ric Ottaway, Monty Smith OAM, Libby Ottaway, Gillian Rogers OAM, Kate Davies, Helen 
Smith, Joe Ienco OAM [MC], Hamish Kerr [IT support], Glenys Jones OAM JP, Flavia de Pasquale OAM 
[coordinator]. 

Seated: Dr Victor Squires AM, Bryce Saint OAM ED, John Ford OAM FASMA [guest speaker]. 

FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM 2023 

Members of the Order of Australia and other honours 
recipients, partners and friends are invited to share in 
the fostering of fellowship, in an informal setting.  

Next year’s honours recipients fellowship luncheons 
commence on Thursday 23 February2023 at the Naval, 
Military and Air Force Club at 111 Hutt Street in 
Adelaide.  

The speaker will be Elaine Attwood AM – “From There 
to Here; a Consumer Advocate’s Journey”. 

Lunch guests should arrive at 12 noon so that any 
necessary COVID registration requirements may be 
complied with – this relates to our own Order of 
Australia Association requirements as well as any site 
requirements of the Naval, Military and Air Force Club.  

Lunch commences at 12.30 pm, the guest speaker 
begins at 1.15, and the event will conclude by 2 pm. 
A dress code applies at the NMAF Club: smart day wear 
for ladies, and long trousers and jacket for men. To 
RSVP please contact: 

Hostess and Covid Marshall: Pamela Rajkowski OAM  
0400 810 196   ||   pamraj@bigpond.com 

Flavia de Pasquale OAM 
0438 873 025   ||   deflavia750@gmail.com   

In addition, there will be the opportunity to join the 
event remotely, connecting via Zoom. Please contact: 

Pamela Rajkowski OAM  
0400 810 196   ||   pamraj@bigpond.com 
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REMEMBRANCE DAY 
Thursday 11 November 2022 

Remembrance Day ceremonies and commemorative events were held across the State to honour the fallen. 
Modbury High School once again held a moving and respectful Remembrance Day assembly – Air Force Cadets 
from No 604 Squadron (Hampstead Barracks) honoured a long-standing commitment to the school and again 
provided a Catafalque Party, Honour Guard and Flag Orderly.  

The Catafalque Party carried innocuous .303” SMLE rifles representative of the two world wars and the post-
WW2 operations in Malaya and Malaysia. Their dress, bearing and drill was impeccable. 

We will remember them . . .  
Lest we Forget 

Regional Group News 

Fleurieu Regional Group: 32 members and guests attended the half yearly luncheon of the Fleurieu Regional 
Group at the Goolwa Hotel on Friday 4 November. Dr Graeme Swincer OAM BAgSc(Hons) BD PhD was the guest 
speaker, giving a presentation on the subject, “Saving the Soils of the World”.  

Graeme is a retired agricultural scientist, international development programs coordinator, and cross-cultural 
consultant, trainer and researcher. Graeme was born in Victor Harbor in 1942; he grew up on a sheep farm at 
nearby Waitpinga and attended Victor primary and high schools with his six siblings. After studying in Adelaide, 
he chose to live in Faulconbridge in the Blue Mountains of NSW, but returned full-circle in May 2019.  

Graeme was awarded the OAM on Australia Day 2015, “For service to the community through humanitarian 
support organisations” – including the Salvation Army International Development Board, the Evangelical Alliance 
of Papua New Guinea, World Vision Australia, as a refugee advocate within the Blue Mountains Refugee Support 
Group from 2011, and as the state representative for the South Australian Asia Pacific Mission. 
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ARMY MUSEUM OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA 
Wednesday 16 November 2022 

SA Branch members recently enjoyed a social visit to the Army Museum of South Australia at Keswick Barracks, 
with a guided tour followed by morning tea at Keswick Café. 

Left to right: Jill Hender, John Claxton (AMOSA Museum Guide), Flavia de Pasquale OAM, Associate Professor 
Elaine Murphy AM (a Foundation Director, The Order of Australia Foundation), Associate Professor Tony Phillips 
AM, Dr Craig Mudge AO, Noel Hender OAM BEM, Bill Paterson OAM, Stan Batten OAM, Briony Barker, James 
Bateman (AMOSA Museum Officer), Bob Fotiou.  

Regional Group News 

Barossa, Gawler & District and Mid-North Group: A meeting will be held on Sunday 4 December at the Barossa 
Regional Gallery at 3 Basedow Road in Tanunda, commencing at 2.30 pm with an 1877 Hill and Son Grand Organ 
Experience presented by Steven Kaesler OAM. The session will include an opportunity to tour the intricate 
workings inside the organ, hear a short talk about its significant place in the history of music making in SA, and 
sample its opulent restored sounds in a musical demonstration.  

A light afternoon tea will be provided, and the opportunity will be taken to discuss the proposed formation of a 
Regional Group of honours recipients in the areas encompassing the Barossa, Mid-North and Gawler and district 
communities. If you haven’t already responded, please urgently contact Dr Richard (Dick) Milner OAM on 0408 
489 820. 

Eyre Peninsula Regional Group: Ken Coventry is communicating with local award recipients regarding the 
possibility of establishing a regional group based around Port Lincoln and Lower Eyre.  

South East Regional Group. The next meeting will be in Mount Gambier on Friday 24 February 2023.   

Yorke Peninsula Regional Group: The next meeting will be in Ardrossan on Sunday 30 April 2023.   
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‘The Blacks’ (Adelaide University Football Club): centre front is Mick ‘Weathers’ Weatherald.  
Sitting on the ground is Mick’s son Tim, who is also the club mascot with number “½”. 

‘CELEBRATION OF AUSTRALIA DAY’ 
Saturday 21 January 2023 

Our Guest Speaker will be Mr Michael Weatherald OAM, known widely as ‘Weathers’. Michael was awarded the 
Medal of the Order of Australia in the 2012 Queen’s Birthday Honours List, “For service to the sports of cricket 
and Australian Rules football as a coach and administrator”.  

He will present a talk entitled, “Mentor of People, Sport Coach, the 
Meat Industry, and a Bali Bombing insight story”. 

Educated at Scotch College Adelaide, Mick Weatherald became a 
sports guru in SA. As an ‘A’ grade coach, his ability to know everyone’s 
name in a club, with 300-odd players, has been noted as ‘simply 
remarkable’. 

Adelaide University Football Club Life Member (2001), Malcolm 
Ashwood, has said of Mick, “Weathers knew every player’s name at 
the Blacks – through all grades, together with their strengths and 
weaknesses. He made a lot of young men feel really good about 
themselves in their developing years”. 

“His award is a just recognition of his commitment and dedication to 
sport in this state”. 

Outside of the sporting arena, Michael has been the Managing 
Director for some 50 years of Consolidated Provincial Meat Group Ltd.  
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Coronation Medals 

A Brief History, Part 5 

This year we marked the 70th anniversary of the day in 
1952 when Princess Elizabeth, as heir presumptive, 
acceded to the throne as Queen Elizabeth II, the fourth 
monarch of the House of Windsor. 

Queen Elizabeth became Head of the Commonwealth 
and Queen Regnant of seven independent 
Commonwealth countries (the UK, Canada, Australia, 
New Zealand, South Africa, Pakistan and Ceylon).  

Medals have long been awarded by a sovereign as a 
personal souvenir at the time of their coronation or on 
the jubilee of their accession to the throne. 

This tradition dates from the coronation of King 
Edward VI in 1547, when the first official medals to 
commemorate the coronation of a British sovereign 
were distributed. King William IV released such medals 
for his coronation in 1831, as also did Queen Victoria 
in 1838.  

These early medals (also referred to as medallions, 
medallets or commemorative coins) were simple 
souvenirs, and were not intended for wear.   

King Edward VII Police Coronation Medal (1902) 

The Prince of Wales acceded to the throne on 
22 January 1901 as Edward VII, King of the United 
Kingdom and the British Dominions and Emperor of 
India – the first British monarch of the House of Saxe-
Coburg and Gotha (his father’s line). 

An official medal was struck to mark the coronation of 
King Edward VII and Queen Alexandra on 9 August 
1902, while a distinct medal was awarded in gold to 
Lord Mayors and Lord Provosts from across the United 
Kingdom, and in silver to Mayors and Provosts. 

The Coronation ceremony made major demands on 
the Metropolitan Police, with 512 police pensioners 
being recalled for duty. Extra pay, leave and a bespoke 
Coronation Medal were granted to all serving officers.  

This Police Coronation Medal was awarded in silver or 
bronze according to the rank of the recipient – there 
were 67 silver and 19,885 bronze medals awarded. 

The medal was awarded to all serving officers of the 
Metropolitan Police and City of London Police, as well 
as firemen and members of ambulance units on duty 
in London during the Royal procession and coronation 
ceremony. 

 

This is the King Edward VII Police Coronation Medal (obverse and reverse) awarded to PC565 Police Constable 
Henry Wells (1868-1922) of ‘A’ Division (Westminster) of the Metropolitan Police, Warrant Number 78135:  
such medals in bronze were awarded to members of the Metropolitan Police below the rank of Superintendent.  
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For more information visit our website:  https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/ 

Do you have email? 

If you have an email address that 
we can use to send you this news-
letter, could you please advise the 
SA Branch Member Secretary: 

Mr Greg Gordon OAM JP 
oaasambrsec@theorderofaustralia.asn.au  

The Order 

Contributions may be submitted  
by any financial member of the 
Association. Items may be sent to 
the Editor by post (as per details 
given in The Order), or by email: 

nateditor@theorderofaustralia.asn.au  

Newsletter contributions 

Contributions for this newsletter 
may be submitted to the SA Branch 
Editor: 

Major Paul Rosenzweig OAM JP (ret’d) 
PO Box 5, SMITHFIELD  SA  5114   or 
chairsa@theorderofaustralia.asn.au  

      

NEW MEMBERS 

The Chairman, Branch Committee members and 
members of the SA Branch welcome the following new 
members of the Order of Australia Association, South 
Australia Branch (as at the time of the November 
Branch Committee meeting): 

Susan Mary Aldenhoven AM 

Appointed a Member of the Order in the 
2009 Australia Day Honours List:  

“For service to dental hygiene as a clinician  
and educator and through executive roles with 

professional organisations at state, national  
and international levels”. 

REGIONAL GROUP CONTACTS 

Regional Groups  
Coordinator: Ken Coventry OAM JP 

Fleurieu Regional Group 
Meets on the first Friday in May and November. 
Regional Contact: John Hutchinson OAM 
0427 525 670   ||   johnhutc@bigpond.com   

South East Regional Group 
Meets in Mount Gambier biannually, and Naracoorte 
and Millicent respectively in the alternate years. 
Regional Contact: Mr Eric Roughana AM  
0408 817 260   ||   roseric1@bigpond.com 

Riverland and Mallee Regional Group 
Meets twice a year, generally in March/April and 
September/October. 
Regional Contact: Mr Tim Grieger OAM JP  
0409 099 122   ||   tgrieger@riverland.net.au 

Yorke Peninsula Regional Group 
Regional Contact, Kadina: Elaine Bussenschutt OAM 
0417 806 839   ||   elaine@yp-connect.net  

Regional Contact, Minlaton: Maree Anderson OAM 
0407 975 174   ||   mareeanderson@internode.on.net 

https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/
mailto:oaasambrsec@theorderofaustralia.asn.au
mailto:nateditor@theorderofaustralia.asn.au
mailto:chairsa@theorderofaustralia.asn.au
mailto:johnhutc@bigpond.com
mailto:roseric1@bigpond.com
mailto:tgrieger@riverland.net.au
mailto:elaine@yp-connect.net
mailto:mareeanderson@internode.on.net


 

We hope you can join us for this important event! 

ORDER OF AUSTRALIA ASSOCIATION,  South Australia Branch 
PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   ||   0412 774 122   ||   chairsa@theorderofaustralia.asn.au 

https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/ 

CHRISTMAS MORNING TEA 

REPLY FORM – SA BRANCH CHRISTMAS MORNING TEA, Friday 9 December 2022 – at the Goodwood 
Community Centre, 32/34 Rosa Street in Goodwood, arrival from 9.30 for a 10 am start; concluding at 12 noon.  

There is no cost for members and guests. Association merchandise will be available to purchase. 

Dr Rob Wight OAM and June Genders OAM will provide the entertainment, and Brian Gilbertson AM will talk 
about his transition from law to opera to pageant director, and embracing the challenge of change including 
preparation for the parades and some of the highlights of the 2022 Adelaide Christmas Pageant. 

Please register or respond by Friday 2 December:  

 Register online using Humanitix – just click on the link below or copy it into your browser:  

https://events.humanitix.com/sa-branch-christmas-morning-tea  

 Or send this form by email to the Treasurer Mr Joe Ienco OAM:  
joeienco1@gmail.com  

 If necessary, you can post this reply form to:  
SA Branch Treasurer Mr Joe Ienco OAM, PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   

Name: [please print] ………….…………………………………………………….……………………. [post-nominals]  ....………………… 

Preferred name:  ……………………………………………… Phone Contact: ……………………………………………… 

Email or Address: ……………………………………………………………………………..……………………………………………………………………… 

Dietary requirements [if any] ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..…………………….. 

I will be accompanied by (please include post-nominals if applicable): 

Guest 1:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest 2:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

 

mailto:chairsa@theorderofaustralia.asn.au
https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/
https://events.humanitix.com/sa-branch-christmas-morning-tea
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We hope you can join us for this important event! 

ORDER OF AUSTRALIA ASSOCIATION,  South Australia Branch 
PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   ||   0412 774 122   ||   chairsa@theorderofaustralia.asn.au 

https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/ 

‘CELEBRATION OF AUSTRALIA DAY’ LUNCHEON 

REPLY FORM – SA BRANCH ‘CELEBRATION OF AUSTRALIA DAY’ LUNCHEON, Saturday 21 January 2023 –  
at the Arkaba Hotel, 150 Glen Osmond Road, Fullarton, 12 for 12.30pm. Cost $65 for members and their partner, 
$70 for guests, non-members and partners, for a 3-course meal; cash bar. Full-size medals should be worn. 
Association merchandise will be available to purchase. 

The Guest Speaker will be Mr Michael (‘Weathers’) Weatherald OAM: “Mentor of People, Sport Coach, the Meat 
Industry, and a Bali Bombing insight story”. 

Please forward this reply form and make payment by Friday 13 January 2023:  

 Register online using Humanitix – just click on the link below or copy it into your browser:  
https://events.humanitix.com/celebration-of-australia-day-luncheon  

 Payment is preferred via EFT, using the code “ADL + your surname” 
Account Name – ‘Order of Australia Association’ 
BSB 105-900  //  Account no 147028640 (Bank SA) 
Send details and this form to the Treasurer Mr Joe Ienco OAM: joeienco1@gmail.com  

 If necessary, you can post this reply form and payment to:  
SA Branch Treasurer Mr Joe Ienco OAM, PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   
Make your cheque or money order payable to “SA Branch, Order of Australia Association” 

Name: [please print] ………….…………………………………………………….……………………. [post-nominals]  ……………………… 

Preferred name:  ……………………………………………… Phone Contact: ……………………………………………… 

Email or Address: ……………………………………………………………………………..……………………………………………………………………… 

Dietary requirements [if any] …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

I will be accompanied by (please include post-nominals if applicable): 

Guest 1:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest 2:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Payment enclosed (members and partner):  ……………………  for ………. people ( $65 per person) 

Payment enclosed (guests, non-members and partners):  ……………………  for ………. people ( $70 per person) 
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We hope you can join us for this important event! 

ORDER OF AUSTRALIA ASSOCIATION,  South Australia Branch 
PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   ||   0412 774 122   ||   chairsa@theorderofaustralia.asn.au 

https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/ 

2022 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND LUNCHEON 

REPLY FORM – SA BRANCH 2022 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (37th AGM) AND LUNCHEON, Saturday 
25 February 2023 – at the Arkaba Hotel, 150 Glen Osmond Road, Fullarton. All financial members of the 
Association and their partners and guests are welcome. Full-size medals should be worn. 

Commencing with Morning Tea at 10.30 am, and Guest Speakers at 11 am – the 2022 Student Citizens of the 
Year Callum Barrott-Walsh (Cardijn College) and Jordan Norman (Urrbrae Agricultural High School). 

The AGM will start at 11.30 am, and conclude by 12 noon. Association merchandise will be available to purchase. 
Lunch will follow at 12.30 pm for those who wish to join, at your own expense. 

Please register or forward this reply form by Wednesday 1 February 2023:  

 Register online using Humanitix – just click on the link below or copy it into your browser:  
https://events.humanitix.com/order-of-australia-association-sa-branch-annual-general-meeting-and-luncheon  

 Or send this form by email to the Treasurer Mr Joe Ienco OAM:  
joeienco1@gmail.com  

 If necessary, you can post this reply form to:  
SA Branch Treasurer Mr Joe Ienco OAM, PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   

Name: [please print] ………….…………………………………………………….……………………. [post-nominals]  ……………………… 

Preferred name:  ……………………………………………… Phone Contact: ……………………………………………… 

Email or Address: ……………………………………………………………………………..……………………………………………………………………… 

Dietary requirements [if any] …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

I will be accompanied by (please include post-nominals if applicable): 

Guest 1:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest 2:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest 3:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

We will remain for lunch: YES    NO    Total for lunch: ....………………… 
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